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PRINCIPAL’S UPDATE 
 

   ‘Do you like your job?’  This question was asked of me by Callie and Kyndal Richards as part of an 

interview they were conducting to fulfill a ‘Class Newspaper’ assignment for Mrs. Heath.  As I reflect 

back on my first semester as principal of Idalia, a simple ‘Yes’ does not suffice as a response to Callie 

and Kyndal’s question.   

   I love my job, as I know of no other in which you counsel, teach, learn, discipline, praise, collaborate, 

fail and succeed, all before Monday’s lunch break.  I love my job because the staff loves theirs.  I love 

my job because it provides me with purpose and the opportunity to contribute to something greater 

than myself.  For many in the community, this same satisfaction is found in farming the very piece of 

ground that their great-grandfather did while raising a family with the identical small-town values, 

priorities, and work-ethic that has been constant for multiple generations.  In my short time in Idalia, I 

have come to appreciate and respect those who call it home.  I have found it to be a unique community 

in the sense of how supportive, friendly, and genuine the people are.  I love my job because the stu-

dents of Idalia are a reflection of this, making them a true joy to be around. 

   Upon the completion of a very successful first semester, I hope everyone enjoys their well-deserved 

break.  I look forward to returning in 2017 to the job in which I no not like, but instead love.  Submitted by 

Myles Johnson, Idalia Principal 

A large crowd turned out for the Christmas Program. 
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ACT TO BE REPLACED WITH SAT 
 
For the past 15 years, all 11th graders in Colorado were administered the ACT as the state’s official college-
entrance exam.  A persistent testing-reform legislation, paired with a competitive bidding war has resulted in 
The Colorado Department of Education (CDE) announcing that the SAT will now replace the ACT as the 
state’s official college-entrance exam.  Below are some key takeaways: 
 

1. The change to the SAT will take effect in the spring of 2017 (impacting this year’s junior class). 
 
2. All juniors will be administered the SAT on April 11, 2017 (@ Idalia School, free of charge). 
 
3. All sophomore’s will be administered the PSAT on April 11, 2017 (@ Idalia School, free of 

charge). 
 
4. Kelli Kite has resources available in her office to help students prepare for the SAT.  Please stop by 

her office if you are interested. 
 
5. SAT scores range from 400-1600 (as opposed to the ACT, which ranges from 12-36). 

 
A.  Broken down into two Sections (each worth a maximum of 800 points) 

  Evidence-Based Reading and Writing (100 minutes/96 questions) 
 Reading Test (65 minutes/52 Multiple Choice questions) 
 Writing and Language Test (35 minutes/44 Multiple Choice questions) 
B. Math (80 minutes/58 questions) 
 Calculator Section 
 Non-Calculator Section  
*SAT Essay is Optional (One essay prompt/50 minutes) 

 
6. The SAT underwent changes in 2016, most notably “Right-only scoring” – in other words, you are 

no longer penalized for an incorrect guess on the SAT. 
 

7. Students may choose to take the ACT (or the SAT multiple times).  However, these opportunities 
are independent from our school and will not be provided/paid for by Idalia School District RJ-3. 
(*There are financial aid opportunities available- Please see Mrs. Kite for more information.) 

Girl Scouts went 
Caroling at The 
Legacy in Burling-
ton Dec 14. The 
girls sang for the 
residents with the 
help of music 
teacher, Johanna 
Caron. 



Community Support is Needed  
 

Are you aware of the amount of scholarships that our high school students and continuing edu-
cation students receive from the Idalia Vision Foundation Continuing Education? All profits 
from the drink and snack machines and the use of Safeway and King Soopers gift cards are 
used to fund scholarships for students who apply for them. 
 
Purchasing and using Safeway and King Soopers reloadable gift cards is very easy.  Individuals 
buying these cards need to reload them at the register for whatever amount they choose.  
Loading this card can be done by using your credit card, check, cash or debit card.  The card is 
swiped just like a credit or debit card.  These cards can be used to purchase fuel at Safeway 
or King Soopers as well as merchandise.  You can still use your store card to get store dis-
counts.  Safeway and King Soopers donate 5% of all money that is used to load these gift cards 
to the Continuing Education program. 
 
Our funding for scholarships has been lowered so we need your help more than ever in order to 
be able to help fund scholarships.   
 
Perhaps your child has received a scholarship from the Continuing Education in the past; or 
maybe you have a child that will be eligible to receive a scholarship in the future. Wouldn’t this 
be a great way to show your appreciation for that scholarship by supporting this program? 

IYCS traveled to Denver to serve 

meals at Father Woody’s. 



Yuma County Abstract 
 

 

 

 

Platinum Sponsors 

 Silent Auction Donors 

21st Century Equipment-

Wray 

Kevin & Jess Andrews 

Ballyneal 

Derrick Bassnett 

Bicentennial FCE 

Bomgaars 

Chelsey Brittain 

Tyler & Kylie           

Chamberlain 

Classic Wear 

Greg Devlin 

English Accents 

Davis & Davis Liquor 

 

Health Essentials 

Halftime Designz-Lindsey 

Richards 

Betty Moellenberg 

Roberta Moellenberg 

Esme Miller-Shalom Salon 

Mimi’s Designs 

Jodi Morris 

Mummy Hill Winery 

Tess Phillips-Shalom Salon 

Rosie Shanks 

Meri Soehner 

Cyndie Weyerman 

Chuck Wright 

 Premium Auction Donors Gold Sponsors 

C&T Seeds 
Dale’s Service & Supply 

Dan Brenner Ford 
Dimes to Dollars, Inc. 

Evans Farms 
First Farm Bank 

GT Spraying 
H&C Insurance 

Health Essentials 
Prairie Vista 
Rocking CM 

Shaw Disposal 
Triple T Farms 
Wray Lumber 

Silver Sponsors 

Bankwest of Kansas 
Burlington Ford 

Canyon Coffee & Café 
CJ Farms 

Dunn Chiropractic 
Foltmer Drug Inc. 
Hardwick Farms 
Herman Lumber 
Hinkle Insurance 

Idalia Bicentennial FCE 
Kenny & Betty Moellenberg 

LaRana Resources 
McCook National Bank 

PC Hay & Cattle Co 
Quality Farm & Ranch 

Square Up Hay 
The Scoular Company 

Weston Swindlehurst LLC 
Wray Family Dental, PLLC 

Wray Vision Source 

Live Auction Donors 
Chamberlain Concrete 

Deb Crites 
Chelby Dull 

Joyce Helling 
Tara Hubbard 

 

Cloey Jones 
Jacey Jones 
Jodi Morris 

Aubrey Richards 
Kathy Wiley 

 

Bronze Sponsors 

Equitable Savings & Loans 
Joe’s Liquor Mart 

Dennis & Laura Lengel 
Preventative Family Dental 

Judy Shively 
Twin Forks Vet Clinic 
Vince's GM Center 

Wray Meat Packing, Inc. 

Event  
Babysitters 

Chelby Dull 
Heather Dull 

Tara Hubbard 
Emily McGinnis 
Aubrey Richards 
Callie Richards 

Kyndal Richards 
Trey Richards 

Tyson Richards 
Thank You To Corner-
stone For Use of The 

Facility for Event 
Babysitting! 

4R Capital, LLC 
Bank of Colorado 

Colorado Federal Agency 
First Pioneer National Bank 

The Grainery 

J & J Irrigation 
Outback Fuel & Feed, LLC 

S & S Fumigation 
Wray Auto Parts 
Wray State Bank 

Gun Runner Trading Dimes to Dollars, Inc. 
TCD Board of Directors High Plains Plumbing 

TCD Board 

Heather Foreman 
Janessa Helling 
Terry Henrickson 

Gary Moellen-
berg 

The Cub’s Den Board of Directors & Staff Extend A Sincere Thank You To The 

Kitzmiller-Bales Trust 
For Their Long-Term Support and Matching Funds Tonight Up To $18,600!! 

Cub’s Den Cajun 

Boil Successful 



Premium Silent Auction!! 

This year, in addition to the silent auction of amazing goods from our local 
businesses and craftsmen, we have a select number of exceptional items on 

our Premium Silent Auction table!  Your bid on these items comes with a      
bonus…  

A CHANCE TO WIN A HORSE FOR TONIGHT’S RACES! 
That’s right!  Tonight we will auction off 7 horses, but the 8th horse in the final 

race will be a winner from the Premium Silent Auction bidders.

 
 

Premium Items up for bid: 

Biometric Hand Gun Safe 
- donated by Gun Runner Trading / Larry Wilson 

RTIC Cooler with 17 lbs. frozen Crab Legs 
 - donated by High Plains Plumbing 

Lefthand Canyon Boulder House – 4 day, 3 night stay  
- donated by Dimes to Dollars Inc. 

Premium Sprits Assortment 
 -donated by The Cubs Den with Davis & Davis Liquor 

And live auction Too!! 

Listen up for these exciting items to be live auctioned during the horse races! 
3 Cement Feed Bunks – 8 ft. 

- donated by Chamberlain Concrete  

Cinnamon Rolls  
- world famous homemade by Joyce Helling & Deb Crites 

Cheesecake 
-absolutely delectable and homemade by Kathy Wiley 

For each time you bid on an item at the Premium Silent Auction   

Table, your name will be entered in a drawing to win a race horse.  

Eight names will be drawn for horses to run in a preliminary race. 

(Individuals may only win one horse in the drawing.)  The winner 

of that race will go on to the Final to race with the 7 auctioned  

horses!! 

"The Cubs Den Community Daycare Center would like to extend a huge THANK YOU to the Idalia community 

and surrounding communities for their tremendous support of our annual Cajun Boil and Horse Race Fundrais-

er!  It was an exciting night of great food and entertainment, and the generosity shown by the community this 

year amazed us just as it has in years past.  The night yielded $18,620 in funds raised, which maxed out the 

matching funds pledged by the Kitzmiller-Bales Trust of up to $18,600.  We would like to extend a special thank 

you to Tucker Louthan and Cody Johnson for their priceless emcee and auctioneering services during the even-

ing.  The Cubs Den looks forward to another great year of providing valuable and caring child care services for our 

area families!" 







Idalia School District RJ-3 

26845 County Road 9.2 

Idalia, CO  80735 

 

February Wolf View deadline 

is  

Tuesday, January 24. 

Christmas Program 


